SANTA FE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION 
BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S REGULAR MEETING
MAY 26, 2020 7:00 PM
SANTA FE CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS
12002 HWY. 6   SANTA FE, TEXAS
MINUTES

[bookmark: _GoBack]1. The meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m. by Fidencio, Leija, Jr.
2. Roll Call:	Fidencio Leija, Jr.
		Matt Crable
		Ashley Carner
		Robert Bracknell -Late
		Greg Vicknair
		Bob Wylie 
		Blu Baillio
		Chris Nichols, Attorney - Absent
		Stacey Baker, Director
		
3. The invocation was led by Bob Wylie and the Pledge was led by Greg Vicknair.

4. Citizens Comments and recommendations:

None

5. Reports:
a. Presentation and approval of minutes: May 4, 2020 and April 7, 2020 joint EDC/ Council special meeting
A motion was made by Bob Wylie and seconded by Ashley Carner to approve the minutes as presented. The motion passed unanimously.
6. Business
a. Discussion and possible action: Discuss the CARES Act- Caronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act Caronavirus Relief Fund and determine if the EDC board would like to participate in becoming a review board for the City of Santa Fe for the application process and qualifying businesses for financial relief through the CARES Act
Fidencio Leija, Jr. advised that at the last council meeting he was tasked with asking EDC if they would like to participate as an advisory board for the CARES Act and to use the application process that was establish for the small business grant the EDC requested permission from the Governor to do. Stacey Baker advised she provided information in the packets regarding the CARES Act.
The board discussed the CARES Act and the availability of the funds from the CARES Act. Stacey Baker advised that the Act states the city can use the funds for expenditures related to the provision of grants to small businesses to reimburse costs of business interruptions caused by required closings and expenses associated with the provision of economic support in connection with the Covid-19 public health emergencies. She also advised that TML provided information stating that only 25% of a city’s allotment can be spent for economic support. Stacey advised that Santa Fe has been notified that the city funding is by population times $55 per capita for a total of $749,320.00, the first allottment would be $149,864.00.
There was a brief discussion among the board that this program is a great way to help the community and may take the place of the EDC grant program, especially because we have not heard from the Governor’s office regarding the request to EDC funds to create a similar program. The board members agreed that they could act as an advisory board with direction of the city council.
Bob Wylie advised he spoke with the Mayor and concluded that this grant program needed to start immediately. Ashley Carner advised she wanted more information and direction from council and she felt that the Governor provided the CARE Act to help communities. Matt Crable agreed. Fidencio Leija, Jr. advised he needed to report back to city council regarding the decision to be the advisory board. Stacey Baker advised that more information is anticipated as TML and the city breaks down the logistics of the Act. Greg Vicknair advised that there may be a conflict of interest with board members and some of the businesses. It was advised that anyone could recuse themselves if they thought there is a conflict of interest.
A motion was made by Matt Crable and seconded by Ashley Carner to act as an advisory board and to accept applications for review per city council’s direction. The motion passed unanimously. 
b. Discussion and possible action: Continue to establish, review, and approve guidelines, qualifications, the amount a business can qualify for, the application process, and the application to apply for small business financial assistance through the EDC, and forward to City Council for approval.  
After a brief discussion, the board advised they needed to table this item until they can gather more information and direction by City Council regarding the CARES Act. The council’s direction will be able to make changes to the guidelines and application. Bob Wylie advised that he did not think the Governor will sign the small business grant request.
A motion was made by Bob Wylie and seconded by Greg Vicknair to table this matter. The motion passed unanimously.
c. Public Hearing: In accordance with Sections 505.159 and 505.160 of the Texas Local Government Code, the Santa Fe EDC, a Texas non-profit 4B economic development corporation, will receive public comments related to the following proposed economic development project being considered by the Santa Fe EDC as follows: 
• Pursuant to Local Government Code Section 505.158, the Santa Fe EDC proposes to participate in a project generally referred to as a program to assist eligible and qualifying small businesses located in the City of Santa Fe with financial assistance during the COVID19 state of disaster and time of social distancing. The Santa Fe EDC’s participation in any such general or specific project or program is subject to the having or otherwise receiving the proper legal authorization to do so.
· Guidelines, qualifications, the amount a business can qualify for, the application process, and the application, must be established and provided to City Council for approval

The public hearing opened at 7:40p.m – No one spoke
The public hearing closed at 7:41p.m.
d. Budget update: Discuss current budget and budget amendment presented to council May 14, 2020
Fidencio Leija, Jr., advised that the budget amendment agreed upon in the May 14, 2020 EDC meeting was presented to city council. City Council advised they only wanted to increase the total budget by $5,000.00. A line item for computer equipment and expenses was added in the amount of $1440.00. The emails should be set up in June. This amount should be sufficient for email licenses. The amount of $3560.00 was approved to increase legal expenses. Stacey advised she will be giving a printout of the budget at the monthly meeting so that the board can review the information regarding the budget. Matt Crable asked if we could mark the expenses that have been incurred due to Covid-19. Fidencio Leija advised he wanted to advise council of the expenses incurred by Covid-19. Matt asked if the Covid-19 expenses could be requested to be reimbursed. Stacey advised she will meet with the City Manager regarding this question. Fidencio asked how much the Administrative Services Agreement was. She advised it is $15,000.00 a year and paid quarterly. Stacey advised that the budget printout indicates what is available in each account and what has been spent. There was also a brief discussion regarding the FM 1764 sewer budget and when the project with start back up. Stacey advised she will contact WCID 8 and Bill Manning regarding the status of the project. She also advised that their offices just fully opened back from the Covid-19 business closures.
7. Citizen’s comments regarding today’s agenda
Fidencio Leija, Jr., advised that the board members should contact him or Stacey Baker if they wanted something particular on the agenda. He also advised that he wanted to talk about the comprehensive master plan for the city at the next regularly scheduled meeting.
8. Adjournment
A motion was made by Matt Crable and seconded by Ashley Carner to adjourn at 7:56 p.m. The motion passed unanimously.



								_______________________________
								 Fidencio Leija, Jr., President
ATTEST:
_______________________________________
Stacey Baker, Administrative Services Director

